
Butler Township Planning Commission 
March 1, 2021 

Minutes 
 

Meeting called to order by Chairman Funt at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Present:  Rick Funt, Dave Ryman, John Adamik, Barry Towers, Gail Sweezey, Danielle Helwig & 
the Bushey’s. 
 
On a motion made by Ryman and seconded by Adamik the February minutes are approved.  
Motion carried. 
 
New Business: 
 
Appleview Estates:  February comments from the Borough were sent to Jon Holmes last week, 
but were not forwarded to the Township.  On a motion made by Sweezey and seconded by 
Towers, the PC’s will recommend adding sidewalks to both sides of the streets, which may be 
required per code depending on lot size.  The PC’s will also recommend that the Butler 
Township portion of the plan be consistent with the Biglerville Borough requirements.  
Motion carried. 
 
No other action was taken until we see what variances are required by Biglerville Borough.  Jon 
Holmes deferred SWM to Biglerville Borough. 
 
 
With no further business the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Danielle Helwig 


